Our Case Number: ABP-317742-23

An
Bord
Pleanala

Claire Scott-Lennon
34 Shanganagh Vale
Loughlinstown

Co. Dublin

D18X434

Date: 16 October 2023

Re: BusConnects Bray to City Centre Core Bus Corridor Scheme
Bray to Dublin City Centre.

Dear Sir / Madam,

An Bord Pleanala has received your recent submission in relation to the above-mentioned proposed
road development and will take it into consideration in its determination of the matter. Please accept this
letter as a receipt for the fee of €50 that you have paid.

Please note that the proposed road development shall not be carried out unless the Board has approved
it or approved it with modifications.

The Board has also received an application for confirmation of a compulsory purchase order which
relates to this proposed road development. The Board has absolute discretion to hold an oral hearing in
respect of any application before it, in accordance with section 218 of the Planning and Development Act
2000, as amended. Accordingly, the Board will inform you in due course on this matter.The Board shall

also make a decision on both applications at the same time.

If you have any queries in relation to this matter please contact the undersigned officer of the Board at
laps@pleanala.ie

Please quote the above-mentioned An Bord Pleanala reference number in any correspondence or
telephone contact with the Board.

Yours faithfully,
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Sarah Caulfield
Executive Officer
Direct Line: 01-8737287
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Claire Scott-Lennon
34 Shanganagh Vale
Loughlinstown

Co Dublin

D18X434
10/10/2023

RE: National Transportation Authority (NTA), City Centre to Bray Bus Connects Route (N11),
Permanent Land Aquisition, Shanganagh Vale and add 3 land map reference numbers 1125 (1).1e,
1125(2).2e, 1125(3).3e

To whom it may concern,

| write in objection to the proposed wall opening opposite number 34 Shanganagh Vale. The grounds
of my objection are;

Safety — The location of the wall will have a road crossing on a dangerous bend within the road.
There are two Montessori schools in the estate, one at number 33 next door and one at the back of
the estate. It is not a point in the road where one would encourage children to cross the road, even
with an adult.

Security — The opening of the wall will leave the estate and our property very exposed to vandalism,
youth disorder, theft and antisocial behaviour, all of which were commonplace prior to the wall
being erected. We are well sheltered currently and enjoy a peaceful existence.

Poor use of taxpayer money — | object to taxpayer money being used to support a poorly conceived
intervention like this. Any intervention should be trying to solve a problem...no problem exists here,
in fact problems are likely to be created by the intervention. The cost of completing the intervention
and the associated costs is a waste of taxpayer money.

Integrity — The estate did not ask for this opening, we have been living peacefully without an
opening and don’t want one now.

| leave you with the above and trust they will be given consideration.

Yours sincerely,
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Claire Scott-Lennon



